UMPIRING REPORT :  
NHA AGM  APRIL 2016

Giles Hulme has been unable to fulfil the function of Representative to EMHUA this season. This report is from Andrew Barnes who attends EMHUA meetings as secretary of that association. EMHUA is the delegated governing body for umpiring in Nottinghamshire. Andrew has just retired as secretary after 11 years but was elected the new President of EMHUA last night.
Umpire education:

EMHUA staged a well attended early season meeting to discuss the new rules and interpretations. 
3 x level 1 umpire courses have been run this season in Nottinghamshire under the new one day course. Qualified but Unassessed umpires from these courses will need to consider achieving assessed level. Many have achieved this but others have yet to move on. Another course is anticipated. Andrew Barnes has undergone training as an EH level 1 tutor and is now able to deliver the new courses.
Umpire Insurance

Reminder: Umpires are advised to check their clubs third party liability policies to check they are covered. Unqualified umpires will not be covered by insurance policies as EHB do not recognise unqualified umpires as appropriate to umpire a match.
DBS checks 
Another reminder: any umpire regularly umpiring the same young people should have a current EHB enhanced DBS check these can be arranged through EMHUA for members who do not have the facility within their club.

Umpire competence
Under new guidelines the body that appoints umpires will become responsible for their competency. This will fall upon clubs that appoint their own umpires. Umpire Associations are no longer responsible for umpires they never see. Clubs may need to consider how they intend to quality assure their umpires. The Umpire developer award; a 3 hour course is available to get individuals trained in techniques to achieve this. I hope Nottinghamshire clubs consider arranging some of these in the coming season.
Neutral Umpires Availability & recruitment
The EMHUA neutral panel has grown this season with a few Nottinghamshire club umpires included in those that are taking a few neutral appointments. It is hoped more will take this route and EMHUA hopes 
Higher Level Umpiring

Several Umpires from Nottinghamshire perform on high level appointments from NPUA and MRHUA. Most notably Richard Kirk who recently retired for the outdoor national programme having umpired 317 EHL matches. James Barnes achieved level 3 accreditation and is now umpiring in the national programme (men). David Kingston achieved level 3 umpire coach status, Josh Robinson level 2 Indoor panel (women) Sam Wilson level 2 outdoor (women). Cellan Griffiths attended and umpired his first National age group final.
Top Club

West Bridgford will receive the Midlands pennant for overall best Hospitality across the Regional Mens league. 

EMHUA appointed umpires scored Newark as best Behaved club in Notts and Mansfield as best Hospitality in the men’s county leagues.
County Umpiring Representative

Giles has decided not to stand again as Umpiring representative. I sincerely hope NHA recruit a representative at the AGM to attend Umpire committee meetings and coordinate umpiring related activity such as courses. Opinion from clubs and club umpiring is needed to ensure your needs can be delivered.

Andrew Barnes April 2016

